As an employee with a contract of employment that is for less than 3 months we are, as allowed by law, postponing for a period of 3 months from the commencement of your employment a decision about bringing you into the Local Government Pension Scheme under that contract. You will therefore not, from the commencement of employment, be enrolled into the Local Government Scheme (LGPS) in relation to that contract.   

However, you have the right to opt to join the Local Government Pension Scheme in respect of that contract if you so wish. 

If you want to join the LGPS, please contact [insert name of relevant person] in writing either by:

· sending a letter, signed by you, to [insert address] stating the name of the  post in which you wish to join the scheme; or
· sending an email with your request containing the phrase  

“I confirm I personally submitted this notice to join a workplace pension scheme” to [insert email address]  

If you join the LGPS then both you and we will pay into the LGPS each pay period and the government will also contribute through tax relief. The LGPS complies with the requirements of the Pensions Act 2008 to be both an automatic enrolment scheme and a qualifying scheme, which means it meets or exceeds the government’s standards.

If, before or at the end of the end of the 3 month period, your contract is extended so that the total period is for 3 months or more and you have not already opted to join the LGPS, you will be contractually enrolled into the LGPS as from the date the contract is extended.

Please note, however, that you will not be able to sign and date the opting out form until, at the earliest, the first day of membership of the scheme. If you make a valid option out within 3 months of being enrolled into the LGPS you would be treated for all purposes as not having become an active member of the LGPS on that occasion and we would refund to you the contributions paid by you. 

For further information on the Local Government Pension Scheme please visit: www.leicestershire.gov.uk/pensions or www.lgpsmember.org. If you have any questions about the scheme, please contact 
Leicestershire County Council, Pensions Section, County Hall, Glenfield, Leicester LE3 8RB

Email:  pensions@leics.gov.uk       Phone:  (0116) 305 4000 or 305 7886
For more general information about pensions and saving for retirement please visit www.direct.gov.uk/workplacepensions 
A commitment from us

If you join the Local Government Pension Scheme we must continue to maintain your membership of it (unless you personally choose to opt out of membership of the scheme or cease to be eligible for membership), and we must ensure the scheme continues to meet certain government standards.

If you join the Local Government Pension Scheme and we were ever to cease to offer you membership the scheme, or you cease to be eligible for membership of it whilst in our employment, or we change the scheme in such a way that it no longer meets the government standards, we would, if you are under age 75 and earn more than £6032 (current figure) or pro-rata per pay period, immediately have to put you into another scheme that meets those government standards.

